COUNCIL MEETING (REGULAR) June 21, 2022

The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on **Tuesday, June 21, 2022**, at approx. 3:30 pm at the Monon Town Hall. Members present were President Rosemary Cooley, Ken Hickman, Ron Benakovich, Kirk Quasebarth and Toni Onken. Also present were Superintendent Rodgers and Clerk-Treasurer Stacy Selagy.

- -President Rosemary Cooley started our regular meeting @ 3:40 pm & led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.
- -MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS: Toni Onken made a motion to approve the REGULAR meeting minutes from June 8, 2022.
- -Ron Benakovich seconded the motion. The motion carried.
- -Kirk Quasebarth made the motion to accept all the bills claims payroll as presented.
- -Ken Hickman seconded the motion. The motion carried. \$238,832.71
- **-MONTH END RECONCILIATION REVIEW / SIGN OFF...**Council signed off on month end balances for May 2022.

VISITORS: ROB, COMMONWEALTH ENGINEERING...was present. Rob stated they should have the flow meters installed at the plant by the second week of July. They will soon be preselecting equipment for the project and assembling proposals. The agreed order from IDEM is ready to be signed by Rosie and Attorney Trent. After they have signed it, we will send it to Commonwealth and they will walk us through the process.

PROPERTY CLEAN-UPS...Marshal Young was absent but did advise Clerk Selagy that letters had been sent to the property owners discussed at the last meeting. Resident Terry Saunders asked that Roger look at the old Weybright property where they are cleaning it out and leaving carpets outside of the house.

VANGUARD METER & OTHER WW INFO...Nothing at this time.

UTILITY BILL PAY PROPOSALS... Nothing at this time.

AMENDMENT TO WATER RATES...Rosie read Ordinance 04-2022 into the record. This reduces the water rates due to the repeal of utility rate tax.

Ken Hickman made a motion to approve the new water rates.

<u>Toni Onken seconded</u> the motion. Motion carried.

Ordinance 04-2022

SUPERINTENDENT TONY RODGERS...Tony stated the park board is going to put a fuel tank at the park, he is working with Co-Alliance on that. He will also be picking up the new lawn mower for the park on Wednesday. The sensor for the splash pad is on order and cameras have been installed.

TOWN MARSHAL ROGER YOUNG...Absent

CLERK-TREASURER SELAGY...1. Stacy stated the new flooring was installed in the town hall offices.

2. Bob and Darlene Shidler came in about their sewer tap issue. They provided receipts for the work they had done to fix the issue. Tony is going to talk to Ron Kyburz about what part of the work was due to the sewer tap issue. Stacy will forward the receipts to Attorney Trent for her opinion on the matter as well. 3. At the last board meeting the decision was made to have Melton Construction do the approaches from the sidewalks to the street on 5th Street. This was not quoted originally and resulted in an additional 150 lineal feet of concrete poured and added \$8,100 to the project cost. Chris Melton asked if the board wanted to shorten the length of sidewalk on Market St by 150 lineal feet to keep the cost the same as quoted for the total project. The board decided to stop 120 lineal feet short on Market Street so that the sidewalk would stop at a driveway.

ROSEMARY COOLEY...Rosie asked if mosquito spraying had started. Tony said that they had. She also asked if there had been any more said about the properties that still need to clean up their portion of the McKillip ditch west of town and if the county would be spraying the portion of the ditch in town. Tony said he would talk to White County Surveyor, Brad Ward.

-Ron Benakovich made the motion to adjourn the meeting. -Ken Hickman seconded the motion. The motion carried.

The meeting adjourned @ 4:25 pm.

.mq 00:3 \otimes SOSZ (3 ylul be on July 6, SOSZ \otimes 6:00 pm.

ALLEST: MEMBER: COUNCIL MEMBER: COUNCIL MEMBER: COUNCIL MEMBER: COUNCIL VICE PRESIDENT: COUNCIL PRESIDENT: C